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FROM THE DIRECTOR’S DESK 

 

As summer comes to an end, our riding season is also coming to 

an end. We had some great rides this year, and I would like to 

thank everyone for a great riding season! Hopefully our weather 

will let us get some more rides in and fingers crossed that 

everyone has a great fall. I would also like to thank all the 

members who have volunteered for the different activities in 

support of L-A Harley-Davidson this past year. We couldn't have 

done it without you! While our riding season may be ending, we 

still have lots of activities coming up as a chapter. Looking 

forward to seeing everyone at our upcoming meetings. 

 
 

Ride safe and have fun, 

John 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

2024 Mid Maine Lewiston 
HOG Chapter Officers 

 

 
 
Director  
John Biron  207.671.0653 
director@mmlhog.org 
 
Assistant Director  
Larry Saucier         207.513.9910 
asstdirector@mmlhog.org 
 
Treasurer   
Donald Gabriel  207.312.4040 
treasurer@mmlhog.org 
 
Secretary  
Lisa Saucier 207.713.5381 
secretary@mmlhog.org 
  
 
 
 
  

Activities Coordinator- Sandy Bruno  
ajbe8rtd@gmail.com 
 

Membership – Karen Tanguay 
ka.tanguay@hotmail.com 
 

Safety Officer – Tony Bruno 
 
Editor - Karen Tanguay 
ka.tanguay@hotmail.com 
 

Photographer - Greg Davis 
 
Historian –  
 
Webmaster - Donald Gabriel 

dgabriel@maine.rr.com 
 
Sunshine – Brenda Holden 
bholden211@outlook.com 
 

Head Road Captain – Larry Saucier 
asstdirector@mmlhog.org 
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Officer Updates 
 

Treasurers Report – Don Gabriel, Treasurer   

 

As of September 30, 2024 

 

 Beginning Balance Checking……………………………. $ 2,046.30 

  Checking Deposits…………………………………. $    309.00 

 Checking Expenditures…………………………….. $    (836.69) 

Ending Balance Checking……………………………….. $ 2,318.61 

 

Beginning Balance Savings……………………………... $ 3,424.49 

 Savings Deposits…………………………………… $              0.00 

 Savings Withdrawal………………………………... $                  0.00 

 Savings Account Dividend………………………… $              0.14 

 Ending Balance Savings……………………………......... $ 3,424.63 
 

Motorcycle Tips from the Safety Officer – Tony Bruno 

• Motorcycles have the same rights and privileges as any other vehicle on the roadway. 

• Allow your motorcycle a full lane width. Although it may seem as though there is enough room in the traffic lane, 

remember your motorcycle needs room to maneuver safely.  

• Always signal your intentions before changing lanes or merging with traffic which will allow you to anticipate 

traffic flow and find a safe lane position. 

• Always make a visual check for traffic by checking mirrors and blind spots before entering or leaving a traffic 

lane or intersection. 

• Proceed with caution when approaching a vehicle with flashing turn signals as people sometimes forget to turn 

them off.  

• Remember road conditions can pose a hazard such as potholes, gravel, wet/slippery surfaces, pavement seams, 

railroad crossings and grooved pavement. You may need to adjust speed and lane position.  

• Remember to follow the rules of the road ~ red lights, stop signs, and emergency vehicles. 

Have an enjoyable and safe riding season, 

Tony Bruno 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to the following 

Chapter members*: 

 * Apologies to those we missed.  Please contact Karen Tanguay so she can update our database 

 July August September 

 Greg Davis 7/3 

Lisa Saucier 7/10 

Di Withers 7/29 

Paul Walsh 7/31 
 

Donald Gabriel 8/1 

Skip Forbes 8/29 
 

 



Corporate News   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Keep Rolling Your Odometers 
 

As the riding season winds down, the miles continue to roll up in H.O.G.’s Annual and Chapter Challenges. There is still plenty of 

time to plan fall Chapter rides and encourage your members to join in and pump up those numbers. Officers can monitor their 

chapter’s progress in either mileage challenge by generating a Member Report using the Manage My Chapter tool. Current 

leaderboards are also available for anyone to view on your personal profile page at members.hog.com. Results don’t become official 

until next year after final 2024 mileage tallies have been entered and validated after December 31. Keep your hand on the throttle until 

the finish line! 

Save the Date   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

Nominations are now being accepted for our primary officer positions (Director, Assistant Director, 

Secretary, Treasurer). A box has been placed in the HOG's Den with nomination forms beside it. You can 

make as many nominations as you wish up until October 27th. You are also welcome to email John Biron 

with your nominations if you prefer. Just remember to specify the position(s) you are making the 

nomination for. 
 

Director: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assistant Director: 

  



Treasurer: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary: 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

We will also have sign-up sheets for our secondary officer positions at the meetings. Please consider 

signing up for one of these in support of the chapter: 

 

• Membership    

• Merchandise 

• Activities  

• Newsletter 

• Safety 

• Webmaster 

• Head Road Captain 

o Road Captain 

• Historian 

• Photographer 

• Pig Pot 

• 50/50 

 

 

 

Classified Ad 

For Sale 
2003 FLHTCUI Harley Davidson Ultra Classic 
100th Anniversary Edition / Silver & Black 
113k well cared-for and well enjoyed miles 
AM, FM, CD and CB radio system plus many extras 
This is a rare find!   $6,500 
Runs and rides great!  Call Brent @ 860-874-7916 
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Sharlena, John, Bruce 

Motta, Stewart, and Ellen 

On the way out of town 

Skip and Ann (Devil’s 

Tower in background) 

The Sturgis Motorcycle Rally is the largest motorcycle 

rally in the world. It is held annually in The Black Hills 

and in Sturgis, South Dakota for 10 days during the first 

week of August. It was started by local Indian dealer 

Pappy Hoel in 1938. Since its beginning, private area 

businesses throwing events such as races, concerts, and 

rides have made, and continue to make, the Sturgis Rally 

what it is today. 2025 will mark the 85th annual Sturgis 

Motorcycle Rally. 



Sponsoring Dealership Events  

 

 

 

 

 

 


